
Dear Parents, 
Today we reach the end of the spring term and this has been marked with our Easter bonnet parade and decorated 
egg competition. It has been great to see so much imagination used in the children’s creations. Well done to all of 
the children who have taken part in these. 
Earlier this week, our Easter celebrations started with our church service at All Saints Church. The service once again 
contained a range of poems, songs and reflections led by the children. Thank you to all of the parents and friends 
that attended this and for all of the great feedback that we have once again received. Following the service, all of 
the children will be receiving a Cadbury’s Creme Egg, kindly donated by All Saints Church. 
On Tuesday evening, we held our Easter discos. Organised by the Friends, these also help to provide valuable funds 
in order to support our children. I am grateful to the Friends of the School who provided each of our children with 
an Easter egg to take home. 
We continue to enjoy close links with Yorkshire Wolds Teacher Training and this week we were pleased to welcome 
Miss Morton-Edwards to the school. Miss Morton-Edwards will be working alongside Miss McDonald to support the 
children in Class 1 until June. 
This week has been National Sign Language week and as part of this, we were pleased to once again welcome a 
group of children and staff from the Resource Base at Christopher Pickering Primary School to our school. As part of 
their visit, the children and staff visited each of our classes to take part in an online British Sign Language lesson 
alongside our children. By the end of the session, many of our children could spell their name in sign language and 
recognise some basic signs such as hello and thank you. Links such as these are an important way to enrich our 
curriculum and it was wonderful to once again see our visitors, some of whom have been visiting since they were in 
Reception! 
As we enter the summer term, our thoughts turn to our programme of residential visits. I am pleased that alongside 
our Class 4 visit to Kingswood, we can now confirm the dates for our Class 3 residential visit to Spiers Bank House. 
This will take place between the 17th and 19th June for the children in Year 3 and the 19th and 21st June for the 
children in Year 4. Further details about the visit will follow as soon as we return after Easter. 
Tomorrow is a school training day and therefore school will be closed to pupils. We will, however, be taking a group 
of children to watch a professional netball match at Hull University on Friday evening. Including the many sports 
events that our children take part in, this will be the 24th time that groups of children have been taken off site this 
academic year. I am immensely grateful to our staff for working so hard and giving up their time to provide these 
opportunities for our children. 
I hope you have a great Easter holiday with your family and friends.  
 
Richard Winks, Headteacher. 
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                           Our School Vision: 

A Christian school at the heart of the community that we serve. 

Achieving our goals as we are guided by God’s light. 

Believing in ourselves, in each other and in God. 

Caring and nurturing all of God’s children in our school family. 

Sharing our aspirations through our exciting, enriched and inclusive curriculum. 

Therefore encourage one another and build each other up, just as in fact you are doing. 

1 Thessalonians 5 Verse 11 

 

Mon 8th Apr, Summer Term, Wow Days:  
Classes 1&2 “Life as a Monarch” 

Classes 3&4 “Greece” 
May 13th—16th Yr6 SATS  

May 24th—Last Day of Term 

June 3rd—School reopens 
June 12-14th—Kingswood 

June 17-19th Spiers Bank House—Year 3 
June 19th—21st Spiers Bank House—Year 4 

July 19th School closes 



Please see below for some of the lessons the children have been learning in class this week: 

Class 1          This week we enjoyed making Easter bonnets. 

Class 2          This week we enjoyed going to the Church for our Easter Service. 

Class 3          This week we enjoyed watching the Easter parade. 

Class 4          This week we enjoyed learning sign language when we had visitors in school for British  
  Sign Language week. 

This Week’s Achievements 

Congratulations Grace! 

Grace recently completed a 10 hour First 
Aid course.  Here is a picture of her at her 

presentation night.  She has also enrolled in 
to the St. John’s Ambulance Cadets!  Well 
done, Grace! Amazing! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Celebration Assembly 

Well done to all those children who got a 
certificate in assembly today! 69 
attendance certificates were handed out 
today along with ABCS and Values 

certificates. Keep up the great work! 

  
Our Weekly Reflection  

Living out our school values of: 

Determination, Trust, Friendship and Respect 

 

 

Sporting News! 
 

More than half of all the children in Key Stage 2 have represented 
our school in a range of sporting events at some point in the last 

term.  Each one was presented with a medal in assembly today.  
We look forward to seeing even more children participating next 

term!   

We have enjoyed making 
and wearing our Easter 

bonnets this week in 
school! 



 


